Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.



HAMPSON-DUHEME, Gracie - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on October 22, 1996 passed away Mrs. Gracie Hampson Duheme aged 62 years. Beloved wife of the late Denis Duheme. Predeceased by her son Gerry, she leaves to mourn her children John, Pearl, Lucy, René, Joe, Johanne and Sheila, many grandchildren, I great grandchild, and will be missed by dear friend Ron, Funeral service was held Thursday, October 24, 1996 in St-Joseph Church at 11 a.m. Burial in the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. Visiting hours were held Wednesday, October 23, 1996. October 23, 1996. Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc., Huntingdon.

LEFEBVRE, Victor - At **Huntingdon on October** 20, 1996 at the age of 89, passed away Mr. Victor Lefebvre, husband of Mrs. Lorenza Riel. Besides his wife he leaves to mourn his children Monique, Aline Mariette (Robert Rousseau), Jean-Charles (Claudette Vaillancourt), and Yves (Myrna Harrigan). (Myrna Arrangements made by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc.

McARTHUR,

Agnes

May - In Cornwall on Friday, October 18, 1996. Agnes May Condie of Lancaster, age 98 years. Beloved wife of the late John McArthur. Dear mother of Duncan of Lancaster, Robert of Swift Current, Sask, and Helen of Edmonton. Also survived by one granddaughter and several nieces and nephews. Preace brothers, Predeceased by three Malcolm, Duncan. Private funeral was held on Oct. 20. Interment at St. Andrew's Presby-terian Church Cemetery, South Lancaster, Obituary

IN MEMORIAM

TOLHURST, Robert H. In loving memory of a dear husband, Dad, dear husband, Dad, Grampa and brother who passed away Nov. 1, 1994 He lived his life for those

he loved And those he loved remember. Thyra and family

THANKS The family of the late

Robert Grant are very

grateful for the many

kindnesses expressed to us at this time. Please

CARD OF

accept this as our sincere thanks. My sincere thanks to the staff of the Barrie Memorial Emergency, to Dr. Thompson for his dedicated care and to the nurses on the 2nd floor of the hospital. Also many thanks to Dr.

Oliver and all the nurses on the 6th floor of the Royal Victoria Hospital for their excellent care. Thanks to all my friends, relatives and neighbours, also Rennie's United U.C.W. Church cards, calls, flowers, visits and goodies while convalescing at home. An extra special thanks to my family for all their support and help. George Erskine

on the road, at the time of my car accident, to my wonderful family and friends for all their care and support (your cards and letters mean so much), and to the excellent emergency room staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, I am a truly lucky person thank you all. Debbie-Lee Henderson

My sincere thanks to all

the good Samaritans

who stopped to help me

Katherine Ann Petch

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express sincere thanks to those who helped to make my retirement party so meaningful. How nice it was to see so many former bus students. Osborne Pringle

and

thanks

Sincere

appreciation to my family, neighbours and dear friends who remembered me with cards, gifts, flowers, flowers, plants and phone calls. Making my 92nd birthday with treasured memories. Isabella Douglas

Sincere thanks to Dr. Rosenberg for her care and for referring me to Dr. Pokrupa at the Montreal Neurological Hospital. Thanks to him and the staff of the 4th floor, N.E. for their good Thanks to Fr. care. Clément, the members of the C.W.L. and others for their prayers. I would like to express appreciation to everyone family, friends and neighbors for their visits, gifts, flowers, get well wishes, phone calls from near and far and many cards. Your concern and kindness will always be remembered. Merci. Fredericka Duhaime

I want to sincerely thank Dr. Geukjian and his col-

leagues of doctors and the excellent nursing staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the wonderful care that I received while a patient there. Also a big "Thank you" to my family, friends and neighbors for visits, neighbors for visits, flowers, gifts and cards and the Montpetit Ambulance staff, All is very much appreciated. Lyell Graham

The family of the late Hampson Duheme would like to

flowers and visited the funeral parlor at the time of her death. Thank You

thank everyone who sent

Gracie

Katherine Ann Petch, ond language to adults. and enjoyed her favorite 66, of Hem-mingford, activity of tutoring indidied Octo-ber 16 at the Barrie Memorial vidual students.

is mourned in H'ford

Hospital in Ormstown after a courageous battle with cancer. She was born in Plattsburgh, N.Y. on August 1, 1930, the daughter of Charles O. Emma (Dibble) Chandler of Mooers,

N.Y. She was valedictorian of the Class of 1947 Mooers of Central School, attended Green Mountain Junior College for one year, then received her B.A. Elementary Education from State University College,

She taught Jr. High students in Glens Falls, N.Y., then one year in Grade 1 in Mooers Central School, after which she retired to raise her family. She was active for

many years with Cub

Scouts in Altona, N.Y.

Hemmingford;

Plattsburgh, N.Y. in

1951.

and

taught English as a sec-Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Waller celebrate Golden Wedding Glenn and Grace

Waller, glowing with happiness, were honM. Petch on June 28, 1952 Mooers at Presbyterian Church. Survivors include her

She married Charles

husband and three sons and families: their (Rita) Chandler Ont.; Brockville. Christopher (Shelley) of Edmonton, William (Joy) Belleville, Ont.; also six grandchildren: Amanda, Diana, Bryn, Karli. Miriam and Joel; also a brother Joel (Shirley) of Burlington, Vt. and a sister Jane (Hale) Wilson of Rouses Point, N.Y. and several nieces, nephews and cousins. Her request was that would there be funeral nor calling hours and that her friends remember her fondly. A Memorial Service will be held at a later date.

Memorial donations

sincerely

to the Cancer Society

be

would

appreciated.



much appreciated.

ored at a celebration Golden for their Wedding Anniversary. The family arranged a memorable gathering at the Ormstown Curling Club, Saturday afternoon

Oct. 12. The newly renovated club was tastefully decorated with an autumn theme and included memorabilia celebrating the interests of both Glenn and Grace: apple-pickapples, items,

flowers and several of Grace's beautiful prize-winning quilts: the Throughout afternoon, friends. neighbors and family came to congratulate Wallers on men special day. Guests were served a dainty lunch along with a

cake, made by cake artist Bev Cocher, A

fountain of fresh apple

juice was flowing for

anniversary

all to enjoy. Wedding Day Fifty years ago on 12, 1946, October Glenn and

pretty

Grace exchanged their wedding vows at St. Paul's United Church Ormstown. Grace walked down the aisle in a white floor-length gown,

attended by her sister maid-of-honor and Blair, May Jean Nussey and sister Audrey Elliott; Jean McQuen was her flower girl. Glenn's

Glenn and Grace Waller at their party. best man his was brother Carl. reception followed at the McCaig

home,

York city.

Homecoming The wallers were surrounded by their entire family for the special anniversary. Son Bryan from Winnipeg, daughter Nancy of Georgetown.

before

happy couple left to

honeymoon in New

the

Ont, and their spouses and families, as well as Cindy and her children of Lunenburg, Ont., joined Bob and Betty, Brent and Debbie and families Rockburn.

John and Laura Walter of Edmonton also made the long

journey. These folks have been friends for many years. Glenn met them while working on a wheat harvest on the prairies. Jean Nussey

(Grace's bridesmaid)

and husband Kelly

travelled home from

Halifax to share in the celebration. Highlights With 50 years of marriage behind them, the Wallers have a long list of things to be proud of.

They

retired

202 near Rockburn, where they are known for orchard produce. maple syrup, Angus beef cattle. They have enjoyed several trips across Canada and

are

farming operation on

the homestead on Rte

from their

semi-

U.S.A., and when Grace could find the time she made some 43 quilts as a hobby. Their eye-catching designs and intricate

needlework have won her many prizes at local fairs. The Wallers have always had time to lend a hand with

church work and in the community. The anniversary. celebration continued for several days, as folks dropped in and cards continued to arrive, wishing many more happy years and

good health. - D. Farquhar